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 2020 

Report of the meetings held at the Red Front on Wednes-

day, March 4: 

General membership meeting:  

Our speaker was Samantha Olarsch from the 21st Century Community 
Learning Center, who told us all about their new program available to 
middle-school-aged kids in Troy. With about 200 kids currently regis-
tered, they are able to provide a large variety of educational, cultural 
and enriching classes and activities to a mostly underserved population 
of some very grateful kids. With a full staff of teachers and tutors, the 
kids can show up to do homework, make friends, and discover new in-
terests. Some classes and clubs include: photo/video, jewelry making, 
pottery, science, teen talk (very popular), Tae Kwon Do, community 
service, field trips, and guest speakers. They work with a number of 
community partners and are open to a collaboration anytime. Very 
awesome program! We all wished we had something like this when we 
were young. 

Board meetings (club & charitable fund):  

Updates from the Committee Chairs: (As many of the club members 
were absent there was not much to report)  

Tom Hart, on used Eyeglasses & Hearing Aids - Absent/No Report 

Eva Bass, on Lions Initiatives - Absent, but Lion Greg had recom-
mended we fill out the grant and review to send in to LCI. We are 
waiting on more info from Lions Club in Tosagua Ecuador 

Preem, on Pins - Absent, Jodi had dropped a large bag of a few hun-
dred pins to her this week and Preem was currently photographing and 
cataloging them all. 

John/Tom, on Fundraising - Absent 

Ruth & Jerry absent, no reports on Eyeglass or Hearing Aid applica-
tions  

Bike Rides for the Visually Impaired/Blind - Shawn and Eva have 
discussed the project and the next hurdle would be getting permits 
from the City 

2020-2021 Nominating Committee Plans - We have read Carol’s 
emails and the conversation will be ongoing but the slate will need to 
be sent in to membership prior to April 1st 

Possible dues increase to $80/yr - tabled for next month because the 
decision is not due until next year. 

Greg reported that the blueberries are looking healthy this spring and 
almost all are showing signs of coming back to life after the winter. 
He and Bobby Beard (who has attended a meeting in the past and was 
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a valuable volunteer in the planting process) have been spending time doing cleanup at the site. Greg asks 
what the continued involvement of the club will be in the project. Whether the club wants to be involved long 
term with maintenance and programming or not, we should at least complete the installation of the orchard off 
with a fence/barrier and a sign. A committee was formed to complete these tasks. Chaired by Greg, members 
will include Mike O’Brien, Irving, and John Bianco 

Larry has chocolate bunnies (4 cases) and we discussed possibly allocating the bunnies to the kids at the box-
ing gym. Irving had the idea of using the bunnies to do an Easter egg hunt at the blueberry orchard to kick off 
the spring opening of the new project. Everyone agreed and we put together a committee to organize the 
event. Irving took the bunnies to store for the time being. Committee is made up of Irving (chair), Samantha 
(our guest speaker!), Greg, Jodi, John B, and Jordan. 

Our thanks to Lion Jodi Sheldon for taking notes during Lion Jerry’s absence. 

 

Our next general meeting ...  

Χ should be ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ мΣ but with the current άshelter in placeέ rules and closed restau-
rants, it will not take place. One of the important items scheduled for this meeting is election of 
officers for next year (7/20-6/21). The slate our nominating committee has come up with is be-
low. Please phone (518-235-8232) or email (jerrygordon@juno.com) your vote to the secretary 
no later than Wednesday, April 1. Early voting is encouraged. 

 

Next Board Meetings 

There will be board meetings (club & charitable fund) on Wednesday, April 1, but they will be held via tele-
conference. It will start at 6 PM and we hope it will be over by 7:30. As always, non-board members are wel-

come. To join the meeting, dial 1-717-275-8940. After the prompt, enter the access code 848 5953 #, then 

state your name and hit #.   

 

Raffle tickets from New York State & Bermuda Lions Foundation 

NYS&BLFΩs major fundraiser is the sale of raffle tickets for $100 each. First prize  is $15,000, with 14 others 
down to $500. For every 3 tickets the club buys, we can present someone with a Robert J Uplinger Distin-
guished Service Award. Our club has benefitted from several of their grants. You can buy a whole ticket for 
$100 or a half-ticket for $50. The drawing will be May 2, so if youΩre interested in supporting this very worth-
while cause, please let Paul Vergoni know (518-652-2578 or plverg@yahoo.com) ōȅ !ǇǊƛƭ м.  
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Instead of shopping at ŀƳŀȊƻƴΦŎƻƳ, please shop at 
ǎƳƛƭŜΦŀƳŀȊƻƴΦŎƻƳκŎƘκнн-онррстф.  You'll get the same 
great deals, plus a percentage of your purchases will be 
donated to the !ƭōŀƴȅ ϧ ¢Ǌƻȅ [ƛƻƴǎ /ƘŀǊƛǘŀōƭŜ CǳƴŘΦ  
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For other events around the district, visit 20WLions.org 

Happy Birthday! 

(ÁÐÐÙ !ÐÒÉÌ ÂÉÒÔÈÄÁÙ ÔÏ ÔÈÅÓÅ 
!Ǫ4 ,ÉÏÎÓȡ 

ρÓÔȡ -ÉÃÈÅÌÌÅ "ÁËÅÒ  
ρÓÔȡ 0$' $ÁÖÅ (ÁÒÒÉÓ 
ρψÔÈȡ 3ÕÅ 3ÈÉÐÅ 
ρωÔÈȡ ,ÁÒÒÙ +ÒÕÇ  
ρωÔÈȡ *ÏÄÉ 3ÈÅÌÄÏÎ 
ςπÔÈȡ +ÁÔÈÙ $ÏÒÎ 

 Happy Anniversary! 

(ÁÐÐÙ ,ÉÏÎÓ !ÎÎÉÖÅÒÓÁÒÙ ÔÏ ÔÈÅÓÅ  
!ÐÒÉÌ ÉÎÄÕÃÔÅÅÓȡ 

*ÅÆÆ "ÅÎÎÅÔÔȡ χ ÙÅÁÒÓ 
6ÉÃËÉ !ÄÌÅÒȡ ρφ ÙÅÁÒÓ 
-ÉËÅ &ÁÒÒÅÌÌȡ ρφ ÙÅÁÒÓ 
-ÁÒÙÁÎÎÅ 'ÏÒÄÏÎȡ ςρ ÙÅÁÒÓ 
$Ò 2ÏÂ "ÒÁÓÓȡ ςς ÙÅÁÒÓ 
-ÉËÅ /ȭ"ÒÉÅÎȡ ςς ÙÅÁÒÓ 
$Ò !ÌÌÅÎ :ÉÅËÅÒȡ ςς ÙÅÁÒÓ 

KidSight Vision Screenings 

With the coronavirus situation, there will be no further vision screenings, probably through the end of this 
school year. 

Cancellations 

The District 20W cabinet meeting on April 4, the MD20 state convention in Buffalo on May 1-3, and the Lions 
International Convention in Singapore on June 26-30 have all been canceled. 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/22-3255679
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Some wisdom from Snapple ®  bottle -caps  

Each year, the moon moves away from the Earth by about 4 cen-
timeters. 

Benjamin Franklin invented flippers.  

Ohio is the only U.S. state that does not have a rectangular flag.  

The national animal of Scotland is the unicorn.  

Thomas Jefferson invented the coat hanger. 

If a sheep and a goat mate, the offspring is called a geep.  

The chicken is the closest living relative of Tyrannosaurus Rex.  

A cubic mile of fog is made up of less than one gallon of water  


